Thanks for help with bike camp
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Scituate — 

To the Editor:

Over 35 children participated in the Lose the Training Wheels (LTTW) camp held at Gates Intermediate School in Scituate this summer. LTTW teaches children with special needs to master riding a two-wheel bike. For two years in a row, our co-founder, Marynell Henry, championed the program working with Scituate Recreation and LTTW staff. Without their tremendous effort, this would not be possible.

Our heartfelt thanks to Marynell Henry, Jennifer Vitelli and staff of Scituate Recreation, Principal Dick Blake and the custodial staff of Gates, Matt Hampton and John Thomas Kowalchuk, LTTW staff and our more than 60 volunteers. We would also like to acknowledge our sponsors for their generous contributions that allow us to make the camp more affordable for families: Aquamarine Services, Barry Brothers Disposal, Braga and Associates, Building #19, Sue and Ed Dillman, Circe’s Grotto, Clay Nissan, Community Health and Hospice, Inc., Noreen Hebert, Easton Bell Helmets, Hingham 766 PAC, Pilgrim Bank, Roche Bros. Supermarkets, Rockland Trust, Scituate Federal Savings and The Genesis Fund —Therapy and the Performing Arts. On behalf of the kids, thank you for allowing this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to become a reality.

We extend our thanks to the expert staff of LTTW, Scituate Recreation and to the 60 tireless volunteers who coached, encouraged and ran alongside the riders. To the children, keep on riding! On behalf of the Scituate Community of Resources for Special Education (CORSE) Foundation, we would like to extend our gratitude to all those involved in the camp!

Tracy Johnston

